
























23 Marcus Clarke Street 

Canberra ACT 2601 

GPO Box 3131 

Canberra ACT 2601 

tel: (02) 6243 1111 

exemptions@accc.gov.au 

www.accc.gov.au 

Contact officer: Jaime Martin 
Contact phone: (03) 9290 1477 

8 March 2023 

Molly Ulm 
Manager 
Australian Writers’ Guild Authorship Collecting Society 

Via email: molly.ulm@awgacs.com.au 

Dear Ms Ulm 

Fee waiver request – Australian Writers’ Guild Authorship Collecting Society (AWG 
Authorship Collecting Society) 

I refer to your letter of 27 February 2023 to the Australian Competition and Consumer 
Commission (ACCC) in respect of a proposed application for authorisation. In your letter you 
have requested that the ACCC grant a fee waiver in respect of the proposed arrangements. 

You have requested that the fee to be paid in relation to an application for authorisation to 
be lodged by the AWG Authorship Collecting Society be waived in whole.  

In support of your request, among other things, you submitted that: 

(a) AWG Authorship Collecting Society is a not for profit organisation and has minimal cash
assets on hand and

(b) it would not be financially practical to request a financial contribution towards the
application fee from your members, as the annual average income of members is
estimated to be below the national average wage.

Having regard to the above, as a person authorised to assess fee waiver requests for and on 
behalf of the ACCC, I wish to advise that no application fee will apply with respect to the 
anticipated application for authorisation from the AWG Authorship Collecting Society. 

This decision will remain in force for a period of three months. The three-month period will 
expire on 8 June 2023. 

A copy of this letter should accompany the application for authorisation to be lodged by the 
AWG Authorship Collecting Society. The cover letter to the application should mention that a 
letter from the ACCC regarding a fee waiver is enclosed with the application. The application 
together with this letter will be placed on the public register at that time. 

If the application for authorisation is lodged by the AWG Authorship Collecting Society after 
8 June 2023, a full application fee of $7500 will apply, unless you make, and the ACCC 
approves, another fee waiver. 
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Should you have any queries in relation to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact 
Jaime Martin on (03) 9290 1477 (or jaime.martin@accc.gov.au).  

 

Yours sincerely  
 
 

 
 
Lyn Camilleri 
General Manager 
Exemptions  
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